
AGENDA

BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

830 BUSINESS MEETING (PUBLIC SESSION)  - - -  MARCH 4, 2009

MEETING TO BE CALLED AT 9:00 A.M.
MEETING TO BE HELD IN THE ESSEX CONFERENCE ROOM LOCATED ON THE 7TH FLOOR

APPROVAL OF INITIAL LICENSES
APPROVAL OF INITIAL BUSINESS PERMITS
APPROVAL OF INITIAL BUSINESS PERMITS PREVIOUSLY EXPIRED
APPROVAL OF CHANGES IN BUSINESS PERMITS

(Lists to be distributed at the Board Meeting)

Board to review applications for the written examination to be administered by Thomson
Prometric.

PENALTIES

STEVE A. DiDONATO, LICENSE #13756
1. Check in the amount of $7,500.00 received from Mr. DiDonato, License #13756, as the first

and final payment of a civil penalty in the amount of $7,500.00 for violation of N.J.S.A. 45:5A-
9.  

JAMES H. GANDY, UNLICENSED
2. Postal Money Orders in the amount of $100.00 and $50.00 were received from Mr. Gandy as

the twenty-first installment of a civil penalty in the amount of $2,500.00 for violation of N.J.S.A.
45:5A-9 and N.J.A.C. 13:31-3.3.  Payments started May 25, 2007 and the balance due is
$350.00.

SIX-MONTH EXTENSION

KNIGHT ELECTRIC, INC. BUSINESS PERMIT #6768 
3. Letter dated February 18, 2009, received from Claude Pavia, President, Knight Electric, Inc.,

requesting a second six-month continuance of business under Permit #6768 according to
N.J.S.A. 45:5A-14.  The licensee, Chester R. White, Jr., died on September 23, 2008.  The
first extension for Knight Electric, Inc. will expire on March 24, 2009 and Mr. Pavia would like
to complete four outstanding projects.



Page 2

WILLIAM M. BIRD, LICENSE #14015
3a. Letter dated February 23, 2009, received from Adam J. Bird, License #15092, requesting a

six-month continuance of business under Permit #14015 according to N.J.S.A. 45:5A-14.  The
licensee, William M. Bird, is currently in rehabilitation after having surgery.  Mr. Bird states that
he will be overseeing all work performed by WMC Inc., t/a Wes Jones and Son Electrical
Contractors.  (Adam J. Bird does not have a business permit)

Adam Bird is also requesting an extension to allow William to complete his Continuing
Education courses for the 2009 to 2012 renewal period.  

COMMUNICATIONS

PAUL J. GIOVINAZZO, LICENSE #1140
4. Letter received February 9, 2009, from Paul J. Giovinazzo, License #1140, t/a Rose City

Electric Co., Inc., requesting a waiver of the Continuing Education Courses pursuant to
N.J.A.C. 13:31-1.7.

WAYNE HARMON, LICENSE #8020
5. Facsimile dated February 23, 2009, received from Mr. Harmon, License #8020, t/a Harmon

Brothers Electric, Inc.,  requesting a waiver of the Continuing Education Courses pursuant to
N.J.A.C. 13:31-1.7.

RICHARD GOLDBECK, LICENSE #6354
6. E-Mail dated February 10, 2009, received from Mr. Goldbeck, License #6354, requesting  an

extension to complete his Continuing Education courses for the 2009 to 2012 renewal period. 
Mr. Goldbeck states that he is currently on assignment in Iraq and will return in May 2009.  

NORMAN D. FINKEL, LICENSE #4737
7. Letter dated February 8, 2009, received from Mr. Finkel requesting credit towards the renewal

of his License #4737 pursuant to N.J.A.C. 13:31-1.7.  Mr. Finkel has provided a letter from
Bergen Community College stating that he is a Uniform Construction Code Instructor for
Electrical ICS and HHS.

THOMAS McNULTY, NECA
8. Letter dated February 17, 2009, received from Mr. McNulty, Educational Director, NECA,

requesting approval of Bob Mitchell, Instructor #510, to teach a previously approved course
entitled “Managing Schedule Acceleration”.  Mr. McNulty states that the instructor initially
approved to teach this course, Dr. Randolph Thomas, is unable to due to health issues.
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JOHN A. DELESANDRO, ECSP 111
9. Sub-committee to review an application for Continuing Education Course/Seminar approval

received from John A. Delesandro, NJ Dept. of Community Affairs/Rutgers University,
requesting approval of previously approved courses.  Mr. Delesandro is also requesting the
approval of Ken Garahou to teach a previously approved course entitled “What’s New in
Photovoltaic Systems”.  Mr. Delesandro states that the instructor initially approved to teach
this course, Suzanne Borek, is unable to due to conflicting job related duties.

KAREN GRAHAM
10. E-Mail dated January 15, 2009, received on February 13, 2009, from Ms. Graham requesting

the Board’s assistance in determining the type of license required for the work performed by
her company.

FIRE ALARM, BURGLAR ALARM AND LOCKSMITH ADVISORY COMMITTEE
11. Memorandum dated February 18, 2009, received from George De Luca, Administrative

Analyst, Fire Alarm, Burglar Alarm and Locksmith Advisory Committee, stating that the
Township of Hamilton is denying a burglar and fire alarm permit unless a licensed electrical
contractor obtains the permit.  The Township indicates that an alarm contractor cannot install
an earth ground without an electrical contractor’s licensee.  Mr. De Luca asks that the Board
review proposed correspondence to be sent to the Township of Hamilton advising that fire
alarm, burglar alarm and locksmiths are authorized to perform all work necessary to affect the
installation of work within their respective disciplines up to and including connection to branch
circuit wiring.


